KINGSTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

Held on 20th July 2017 at 1930hrs in The Reading Room, Kingston

 DRAFT  M I N U T E S

	PRESENT
	Cllr Merv Freeman
	Cllr Sally Richardson

	
	Cllr Alison Lewis
	Cllr Flo Watts

	
	Cllr Hayley Swain
	

	IN ATTENDANCE
	DCC Cllr Rufus Gilbert
	Parish Clerk Sue Green

	
	SHDC Beth Huntley
	


	051.17
	Apologies for Absence:- Cllr Eve White, Cllr Carl Firminger
	

	052.17
	Interests to be Declared In accordance with the Code of Conduct, members were Invited to declare any personal or disclosable pecuniary interests, including the nature and extent of such interests they may in items to be considered at this meeting.  Members are also reminded that any change to their Declaration of Interests must be Notified to the Parish Clerk within 28 days of the change. 
Declarations of Interests:  Cllr Richardson (Allotments) Cllr Freeman (Allotments)
	

	053.17
	Open Forum:  No Report 
	

	054.17
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting:  Minutes of Meeting Thurs 15th July approved and signed as a true record.   
	

	055.17
	Devon County Councillor's Report: Cllr Rufus Gilbert.  
Highways -   Wonwell Lane is in progress of being organised.  Funds will be available to action this project in this financial year 
HGV investigations have been made to source a sign for lorries not to use a road that the Sat Nav is directing them along. It is confirmed that there is not such a sign. Cllr Freeman has asked if this can be re-investigated owing to the gravity of the situation with roads, banks, walls and properties being damaged.  Cllr Gilbert will make further enquiries and report back as soon as possible.
Educations 93% of Devon schools have been classed as good or outstanding.  £244 million is being placed on expenditure.  Devon is doing well
Cllr Freeman thanked Cllr Gilbert for his report
	RG

	056.17
	SHDC Report: SHDC Cllr Huntley submitted written report
Merging SHDC and West Devon are investigation the feasibility of merging together.  The merger proposal will be put to the vote in September. It would then go to Central Government in October 2017 for debate.  Public opinion will be asked for by going on line also at public events happening through the summer ie Agriculture Shows.

Planning Department Cllr Freeman highlighted that Planning Application cut off dates for comments are going far beyond the given date.  It was highlighted that one Planning App within the village is still ongoing even though the cut-off date was in April 2017.   Cllr Freeman also highlighted that the SHDC Planning Web Site is not being kept up to date with current documents or updates. KPC requested Cllr Huntley to highlight this to the Management Committee.  Cllr Huntley will report to SHDC Planning Department KPC’s views and report back at the next KPC meeting.  Cllr Freeman thanked Cllr Huntley for her report
	BH

	057.17
	Correspondence: (General List Circulated): 
1. ERME Remind – Promoting Dementia Friendly Parishes around the Yealm.  All Noted. 
2. West Devon Fire, Matt Radford has confirmed the Kingston Fire Engine has been kitted with the equipment required to enable a crew of 4 to respond to an incident.  Matt would like to attend a future KPC meeting to give further updates. All noted
	

	058.17
058.17 

Cont’d
	Neighbourhood Development Plan:-  

1.KNPTG Report: Judy Alloway, KNPTG chair reported
Questionnaire The fourth draft has been finalised and forwarded to all KPC councillors who have confirmed scrutinising the document. It is now ready for distribution which will be actioned through September 2017.  
Grant The grant has now been received from “Groundworks” by KPC £4972.00.  This will be shown as Set Aside in the KPC Finance.  Alan Coleman-Smith has confirmed overseeing the expenditure working closely with the KPC Clerk.
Meeting KNPTG took place on Thursday 29th June 2017.

Landowners – Correspondence was received from Richard Sanderson resulting in a meeting with KNPTG. Also an enquiry communication has been received from one other land owner.

At the Richard Sanderson meeting his team explained 12 houses are being considered for Planning Application, 6 affordable houses with contact to be made with various Housing Associations. Plus 6 open market houses. Houses would be built in the lower half of the field. Drainage would be via on site 

Soakaways, sewerage to be connected up to Kingston’s existing system.  No detailed paper work was available at this stage.  RS supplied a sketch of field with houses outlined.

Signed   ………………………………  Chair Kingston Parish Council                          Date ……………………

1. KNPTG Report: Cont’d -
A land owner has expressed interest in building two houses.  These could be rent or buy depending on local needs, if rent then a close liaison would be kept with the Local Lettings Plan. KNPTG highlighted the hope that any development would be within the Neighbourhood Plan. An investigation could be made into the Community Housing Initiative and the funding available from SHDC.   KPC followed with further discussions.  Cllr Watts proposed that Kingston Parish Council ask if KNPTG would go forward to investigate the Community Housing Initiative.  That Kingston Parish Council will continue to support any small scale development to meet and recognise the village housing need.  Seconded by Cllr Richardson.  All agreed.  Clerk to respond to Richard Sanderson with KPC proposal.    
Planning Consultant Lee Bray who is an independent planning consultant will be carrying out independent site assessments.  The funding for this will be taken out of the KPC “Groundworks” grant as Lee Bray is commissioned by KPC’s, Kingston Neighbourhood Plan Task Group.
2.KPC Report – No updates
3. Richard Sanderson – Correspondence – see item 058.17 (1)
4. Saturday Field - Cllr Watts reported action has been taken by the owners to clear this field.  No further information.
	

	059.17
059.17.1
	Finance: Opening Balance 

Current Account    Reconciled                     £5885.52                  Set Aside Current A/C at 20th July 2017
Business Account                                          £3524.77                 Allotment                                                       £  411.00
Payments to be authorised                                                            Marquee                                                        £ 182.00
Clerks Wages July 2017                                         £268.45             Neighbour Hood Watch                                £ 104.00
Clerks Heating & Broadband July 2017                  £  15.00             SHDC 16/17 Sust Grant Balance Art Grp     £   30.00  

Clerks Wages August 2017                                    £214.76             KPC Pledge to Double Swing Project           £1691.00
Clerk Heating & Broadband August 2017               £  15.00             Total                                                             £2418.00             
SHDC Recreation Ground Annual Inspection        £156.00
S Richardson Defib. Fridge Magnets Print Labels £  24.79
OTM Laminated Defib Sign                                    £ 48.90
 Also to be noted Payment to be authorised

1-2-3 Reg KPC Web Site Annual Subs                  £ 71.86

A White Ground Maintenance                      

The Pound Grass Cut March to July                     £100.00

The Pound Flower Bed to RR                               £  20.00

No 11 Allotment Strim                                           £  25.00
Authorised Payments Total                                £959.76

Payments Received
Grant Neighbourhood Plan “Groundworks”         £4972.00 to be added to Set Aside.
Lloyds Bank Clerk reported internet banking viewing only, now operational for Clerk. Clerk put forward for KPC to consider KPC accredited Debit Card holder signatories to be allowed access to action Bank Transfers to keep in line with modern day banking. Further discussion followed. Cllr Richardson proposed that the three KPC account signatories, Cllrs White, Freeman & Watts to have access to the KPC Internet Banking system to action Bank Transfers. Seconded by Cllr Lewis Agreed by all. Clerk to action.
	

	060.17
	Audit: - No further update.
	

	061.17
	Standing Orders: Clerk to make meeting date with Cllr Freeman to prepare Standing Orders ready for the Sep. Meeting. All noted
	

	062.17
	Clerks Report: Clerk reported Cllr Firminger has submitted his resignation owing to unforeseen circumstances. Cllr Firminger confirmed having spoken to Cllr White in the first instance. KPC conveyed their sincere thanks to Carl for giving his support to the Parish Council and the time and effort towards the community of Kingston. Letter of thanks to be sent to Carl.  Agreed by All. 

Cllr Freeman request Clerk to advertise a Casual Vacancy in the Newsletter and on posters. SHDC to be informed.  All noted 
	

	063.17
	Defibrillator: Cllr Firminger requested that a message of thanks from KPC to be placed in the Kingston Newsletter to parishioners who kindly delivered the Fridge Magnets containing the contact name and telephone numbers.  All noted

Defibrillator Sign with contact details for support to use the machine is now placed under the Defibrillator on the Fire Station wall.  

Training KPC pass on their thanks to Michael Jarvis for organising and Nigel Tom’s actioning the basic Defibrillator and First Aid Training. 
Newsletter KPC all agreed the full list of names and telephone numbers of the volunteers should be placed in the Newsletter.
	

	064.17
	Grants:  DCC to look into Granting for HGV/Sat Nav warning signs.
	

	065.17
	Emergency Plan: - Cllr Freeman reported no further updates.
	

	066.17
	Highways: Reported see above item 055.17
	

	067.17
	KEG:  Cllr Swain reported all plans for the 5th August Kingston Fun Day are going forward.  Tentage will be put up on Wednesday 2nd August evening.  Clerk confirmed SHDC will collect excess rubbish.  

Fund Raising A Wine and Wisdom (Quiz) evening and a Pub Quiz will be run to raise funds towards the costs of the Fun Day event. Funds are needed towards the costs of Tentage, music, toilets, hog roast or bar expenses.  All noted
	

	
	Signed   ………………………………  Chair Kingston Parish Council                          Date ……………………
	

	068.17
	Marquee: Cllr Freeman reported future bookings 26th August and 2nd September.  Clerk to ensure paper work completed. All noted.
	

	169.17
	Reports:  Planning Report Cllr Freeman reported
App No 1522/17/FUL Thatch Cottage, TQ7 4HA. Conditional Approval.  All noted
App No 1784/17/HHO 16 Yellands Park, TQ7 4PX. Single storey extension. All KPC confirmed electronical recommendation of support to SHDC. Clerk confirmed forwarding to SHDC.  All noted
Recreation Ground Sub Committee: - Cllr Lewis reported
Dogs are still seen being walked in the Recreation Field.  Cllr Lewis suggested the message needs to be reinstated again that dogs are not allowed in the Playing Field areas. Only on the Disabled Access area.  
Maintenance is going well with still many compliments of tidiness. Ace of Spades has asked if centre of drive into the grounds need to be weed controlled on the central reservation. KPC all agreed this can be kept as mown grass.  Ace to be informed. 

All noted

Allotments: Cllr Lewis reported 
New tenants have been approached for two vacant allotments.  No 3 allotment agreement has been signed and returned. No 11 allotment agreement yet to be returned.  All agreed to no further payment required for No 3 and 11 this financial year.  All noted

Reading Room: -.Clerk reported last meeting was on 13th July. Freshen up painting will be actioned on Saturdays, September 16th & 23rd.  Volunteers will be asked for through the newsletter. All noted.
Street Furniture:  Nothing to report.
Footpaths:  Nothing to report
Tree Wardens: Nothing to report
Church Report:
Interviews for the new incumbent take place on 20th July. Each of the 5 churches in the Modbury Team is represented on the Panel. Any appointee is unlikely to be in post until November 2017. 

Operation Christmas Child with cream teas will be in the RR on 23rd July to support Operation Christmas Child. 

Funday Saturday 5th August the Church will have a stall/table at the Funday.

Auction of Promises The Friends of St James are holding an Auction of Promises on 12th October.

Church in the Community Q and Richard Gulliford are leading a project to encourage children and families to work with the flora and fauna in the Churchyard and become more involved in the role of the Church in the Community. There will be an article in the Newsletter.

Churchyard Maintenance There has been problems with the grass cutting this season and Darren has now been appointed. Already it looks better.  All noted.
	

	070.17
	Date of Next Meeting:  Thursday September 21st   2017 from 7.30 pm. 
	

	
	Closure of Meeting:-    9.15 pm 
	

	
	Signed   ………………………………  Chair Kingston Parish Council                          Date ……………………

	


Kingston Parish Clerk -  Sue Green, 
Old Stack, 1 Chapel Row, Kingston, Kingsbridge, Devon TQ7 4PJ

Telephone 01548 810270      e-mail  kingstonclerk@gmail.com


